Appendix 1
MAYOR OF LONDON

Murad Qureshi AM Our ref: MGLA160915-4696
City Hall

The Queen’s Walk

More London Date:

London SETI2AA 2 8 OCT 2015

Dear Murad

Thank you for the petition presented to the London Assembly plenary meeting on 8 September
about the Baker Street/Gloucester Place Two-Way traffic scheme.

The proposed removal of the Baker Street gyratory is a Westminster City Council project. Westminster
is designing and constructing the proposed scheme on both the borough and also the Transport for
London (TfL) managed sections of these roads, with a financial contribution of £10m from TfL
towards the total estimated cost of £15m. As you may be aware, Westminster has recently completed
its consultation with residents and other interested parties on the proposals to improve Baker Street
and Gloucester Place. There is a mixed response to the consultation. The issues raised in the
consultation are currently being addressed by Westminster’s design team, which intends to share its
revised design with the public in early 2016.

| have asked TfL to keep you informed of progress as the Baker Street scheme develops over the
coming months.

Thank you again for writing to me.

Yours ever,
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Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

Cc: Jennette Arnold OBE, AM
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